
Trafalgar PAC 

December 12, 2023 

Principal’s Report 

Communication about concerns If you have concerns with an SD8 process or decision, check out the following 

(https://www.sd8.bc.ca/parents-students/communication) to see proper channels to address the situation 

and resolve the concern. Your principal can help with any situation! 

Basketball season underway We have several basketball teams practicing and preparing for games and 

tournaments.  The season runs from December to March.  Some of our teams are coached by community 

coaches and some are coached by staff members. 

Indoor Recess? The staff is discussing how we might be able to move toward an indoor recess for students.  

Currently, the practice is for all students to go outside and get some fresh air during the morning and lunch 

recess times.  Mr. Mush and crew are planning to assemble ideas from students as to what everyone would 

need to see from students with a ROAR lens if indoor recess times were to be a successful addition at 

Trafalgar. 

First LLEs end this week Students have picked their term 2 LLEs and those lists are now posted in homeroom 

classrooms.  Some limited changes are possible for students by seeing Ms. Mather by Friday, January 12. 

Winter Dance Over 220 students attended the winter dance on December 5.  For the first time ever, there 

were no student issues or code of conduct challenges.  Thank you to the staff who volunteered their time and 

to Mr. Piro for his expert advice on setup, take down and organization. The Quebec Exchange student group 

made around $1500 from the dance, the concession and the photo booth. 

Ski Days for Students We have three ski days lined up for each grade at Trafalgar.  Grade 6 will take to 

Whitewater on January 8, 22 and 29, grade 7 on Feb 5, 12 and 26, grade 8 on January 9, 16, and 23, grade 9 on 

January 11, 18 and 25.  Lessons for school groups are mandatory even for the most accomplished skiers and 

snowboarders.  We encourage families to participate with the school instead of sending their child up to the 

hill on those days to ski with their friends but not be supervised by the school.  It puts the school in a tough 

situation. 

Enrolment for 24/25 Mr. Mush and Ms. Klassen will start gathering information and enrolment numbers from 

our elementary feeder schools in order to submit numbers for a January 31 deadline.  We report on numbers 

in English classes, French Immersion, inclusion support student numbers, Aboriginal Education students, and 

English Language Learners. 

The Wizard of Oz  Our drama department is gearing up for a March 2024 presentation of The Wizard of Oz.  

Students have enrolled in the Musical Theatre Drama for terms 1 and 2 and the cast and crew are coming 

together nicely.  We are looking at the Capitol Theatre for our venue.  Stay tuned for more information in the 

new year. 

Groups in our School Rotary Interact Club, Strength and Conditioning Club, Diversity Rules Group, Archery, 

Boys Group, Board Games Group,  

Important Dates Coming Up: 

https://www.sd8.bc.ca/parents-students/communication


Dec 13 Band concert @ 5:30 pm (confirmed) 
Dec 15 Last day before winter holidays 
Jan 2 First day back after holidays 
Jan 4 SD8 French Immersion Information Meeting for Parents 
Jan 15 SD8 Pro-D Day 
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